## Wareham Bike Path Committee Meeting June 18, 2014 At Wareham Multi-Service Center – Room # 208

In attendance: Michael Langford, Eileen Allgor, Dale Scott, David Smith, Damon Howard

Michael Langford called the meeting to order at 6:08.

May minutes were approved.

Survey – Continues at 95% favorable.

**Friends group** – The Friends group will meet quarterly rather than monthly. Arch Williams is organizing the ride for Wareham in partnership with the South Coast Bikeway Alliance and Buzzards Bay Coalition. The ride is scheduled for July 24<sup>th</sup> in the evening.

Community Events – Wareham celebration - many events in town to celebrate the 275<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the town of Wareham.

South Coast Bikeway Alliance – This group is partnering with Buzzards Bay Coalition to schedule bike rides in the towns associated with the SCBA. Arch Williams from the Friends group planned the route for the Wareham ride scheduled for July 24<sup>th</sup>.

Web sites - Send any pictures and information to Arch Williams as the Friends group maintains the site.

**Project Needs Form** –This is ready for the town manager's signature – once signed by Derek Sullivan, the Board of Selectmen will draft a cover letter and forward to the state. This PNF is for the section of the pathway on Minot Ave from the Narrows and will meet the existing bike lane on Onset Ave.

BOS – Michael Langford discussed the proposed route with the BOS at their meeting June 10<sup>th</sup>.

## New Business

Committee Members – the bike path committee is losing 2 members as they are moving – Dave Smith and Jeff Hathaway.

Bike Racks -SRPEDD Damon offered to follow up with Sue Green (works for the Town Administrator) to ensure the locations are acceptable and the paperwork is finalized. Once the racks are installed SRPEDD will reimburse the town.

Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Eileen C. Allgor, Recording Secretary

Tileen (". Allgor